
Summary of Bill:


Assembly Bill (AB) 622 - Under current law, a school board may consider a number of factors when evaluating whether to accept or reject applications under the state’s Open Enrollment Program.  These factors include physical space in the school and a history of the student’s disciplinary problems, including expulsion.





This bill allows school districts to consider, on a semester-by-semester basis, habitual truancy into whether the student can continue to attend their school through the Open Enrollment Program.





Habitual truancy is defined as being absent from school without an acceptable excuse for part or all of five or more school days per semester.





Fiscal Effect:


There was no fiscal effect expected from this bill.  This bill does not have any effect on the current aid formula.





Supporters Message:


Many times parents will try to find a new school in hopes the new location will help improve their child’s situation.


This bill does not prevent families from continuing to try new schools, however, if habitual truancy continues to be a problem, the receiving school district can factor it into their decision.





Opponents Message:


This bill does nothing to help solve the truancy issue, which is the root of the problem.





Key Supporters:


Representative Jeff Smith, DPI, School Administrators Alliance, WI Association of School Boards





Key Opponents:


No one registered or testified against AB 622.


 


Committee Vote:


On March 23, 2010 the Assembly Committee on Education recommended passage of AB 622 on a vote of 10-2.  [Davis & Radcliffe voted No.]





Ranking Member Author of Bill Summary


Luke Bacher; Office of Rep. Brett Davis (6-1192)
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